
Rampage – December 15, 2023:
Thieves!
Rampage
Date: December 15, 2023
Location: College Park Center, Arlington, Texas
Commentators: Chris Jericho, Excalibur, Tony Schiavone

Rampage has been on a bit of a roll in recent weeks and that
could make things all the more interesting this week. While we
probably won’t be having a Continental Classic match this
week, we do have the Von Erichs near Dallas and that should be
enough for a change of pace. Let’s get to it.

Here is Dynamite if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Orange Cassidy/Von Erichs vs. Matt Menard/Jake Hager/Angelo
Parker

Danhausen is here with Cassidy and company. Parker takes Ross
up to the ropes to start but Ross cranks on the wrist. A
dropkick and running boot to the face stagger Parker and it’s
quickly off to Hager vs. Cassidy. Hager sends him hard into
the corner but Cassidy rolls away and puts his hands in his
pockets, setting up the tornado DDT.

Menard gets in a running knee to the head though and we take a
break. Back with Cassidy rolling away and diving over to bring
in Marshall to clean house. Everything breaks down and the Von
Erichs dropkick Hager to the floor. Parker rolls Marshall up
for two but Marshall rolls him up for the pin at 7:22.

Rating: C. Much like they did at Final Battle, the Von Erichs
being in a match near Dallas is as much of a layup as you can
get. They didn’t try anything screwy here and had a quick
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match to let the fans have a fun moment. I’m not sure if the
Von Erichs are ready to be around here full time, but at least
they did the basics well here.

Post match the villains jump the Von Erichs but Danhausen
(with purple hat) comes in but Kevin Von Erich comes in to
Claw Hager. Again: give the fans something to cheer about.

Mark Briscoe is out of the Continental Classic but this is
like his rookie season as a singles wrestler. Jay Lethal and
company come up, with Briscoe saying he and Lethal face off
next week. They agree to fight for honor and everything is
cool.

Don Callis Family vs. Hunter Grey/Paul Titan

Grey and Titan look like crosses between the Barbarian and the
Missing Link. Hobbs hits the World’s Most Dangerous Slam to
pin Grey at 47 seconds.

Post match Don Callis rants about the Golden Jets, who came
together  out  of  fear  of  the  Don  Callis  Family.  Callis
introduces the Don Callis Family Rules, which mean…any members
of his Family can come after the Golden Jets. That needed a
rule?

Ruby Soho is upset by her loss when Saraya comes in to yell at
her. Saraya says Soho needs her, but Soho tells her to go beat
Riho by herself.

Anna Jay vs. Red Velvet

Jay offers her a left handshake to start before they trade
rollups for two each. Jay bows in front of her and gets kicked
in the face for her efforts, only to send Velvet to the apron.
A running hip attack puts Velvet on the floor as we take a
break. Back with Jay cranking on both arms and snapping of a
suplex. Velvet blocks another suplex though and strikes away
before checking her watch. The running knees to the back rock



Jay again but she’s right back with a Gory Bomb for two. Cue
Matt Menard to distract Jay though and a discus lariat gives
Velvet two. Not that it matters as the Queenslayer finishes
Velvet at 8:34.

Rating: C. Jay continues to feel like someone that AEW wants
to push and if she can take it to just one level higher, that
could very easily take place. For now, she is doing well
enough and getting in more and more reps should only help her.
Velvet is doing well enough too, but she is only going to be
able to go so far with the whole cooking deal.

We recap all of the Devil stuff from Dynamite, capped of by
Hangman Page being laid out.

Top Flight/Action Andretti vs. Komander/Penta El Zero Miedo/El
Hijo del Vikingo

Dante  and  Komader  fight  over  arm  control  to  start  until
Komander pulls him into something like an abdominal stretch.
That’s broken up so Dante is sent to the apron, where he
avoids a running dive from Komander, who of course sticks the
landing on the floor. Back in and it’s off to Vikingo and
Andretti to flip around each other, with Andretti flipping out
of a headscissors.

Vikingo misses a kick to the face and we have a standoff, with
even Jericho applauding. Penta and Darius come in to chop it
out until Penta scores with some Sling Blades. Everything
breaks down (you knew that was coming) and the triple dives
drop Andretti and Top Flight as we take a break.

Back with Vikingo caught in the wrong corner but he gets in a
springboard armdrag to both Martins. Penta comes back in to
clean house as everything breaks down again. Komander hits a
springboard Swanton but Dante knees him in the face. Vikingo
is back in with a very springboardy legdrop to Dante in the
ropes. Penta hits a Big Bang Catastrophe of all things on
Darius but Dante is back in to run Komander over.



Penta Codebreakers Dante, only to get hit with an AA onto the
apron. Back up and Komander hits a running dive, followed by a
monkey flip to send Vikingo onto the apron. Everyone needs a
breather until Penta and Andretti chop it out back inside. The
other four join them in the chop off until Andretti and Top
Flight hit stereo superkicks.

The other three hit superkicks of their own and a triple
clothesline puts everyone down. All six nip up and hit kicks
to the face to put them all down again. Back up and Darius and
Andretti cut off Penta and Vikingo with Spanish Flys, followed
by a spinning half nelson slam to pin Komander at 16:06.
Justin Roberts refers to it as a “spectacular match” because
he has to be different.

Rating: A-. Yeah that was awesome, with all six of them going
nuts for a long time and never really slowing down for more
than a bit at a time. I had a great time with this and they
didn’t bother trying to do anything but tear the house down.
It’s a bunch of flips and dives and everything is all over the
place, but dang it was a fun ride. It isn’t some technical
masterpiece full of psychology and logic and it’s not supposed
to be. Incredibly entertaining match that will probably make
your eyes pop more than once.

Overall Rating: B-. The main event alone carries the show,
even with the rest of it just being ok. This was a show built
around one match and little else, which works rather well for
an hour long show. Obviously check out the main event, but
there isn’t much else to see on here. Nothing is bad, but one
match blew away the rest without looking back.

Results
Orange Cassidy/Von Erichs b. Matt Menard/Angelo Parker/Jake
Hager – Rollup to Parker
Don Callis Family b. Hunter Grey/Paul Titan – World’s Most
Dangerous Slam to Grey
Anna Jay b. Red Velvet – Queenslayer



Action Andretti/Top Flight b. Penta El Zero Miedo/Komander/El
Hijo del Vikingo – Hal nelson slam to Komander

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.

Rampage – December 8, 2023:
The Rampage Problem
Rampage
Date: December 8, 2023
Location: Bell Centre, Montreal, Quebec, Canada
Commentators: Ian Riccaboni, Tony Schiavone, Matt Menard

It’s kind of a special show this week with a Continental
Classic match between Bryan Danielson and Daniel Garcia. That
should get us back to pretty much even after Danielson missed
the first week of the tournament and now we get to see where
it goes from here. Maybe World’s End can get a boost as well,
though that’s not normally Rampage’s style. Let’s get to it.

Here is Dynamite if you need a recap.
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Opening sequence.

International Title: Orange Cassidy vs. Angelico

Cassidy,  with  Danhausen  (to  cancel  out  Serpentico)  is
defending and this actually ties back into Ring Of Honor,
where Cassidy and Danhausen saved Christopher Daniels from
Angelico and Serpentico. Angelico goes after the arm to start
but Cassidy reverses into a crucifix for two. The threat of
the Orange Punch sends Angelico bailing to the floor and that
means its time for the first of probably fourteen All In
tickets on sale mentions on the night.

Back in and Angelico goes after the knee to slow Cassidy down
and the leg is tied up (with another leg behind Cassidy’s neck
to make it worse). That’s broken up and we take a break,
coming back with Angelico taking out the leg again. Cassidy
sends him into the corner but Serpentico’s distraction lets
Angelico score with a big boot. That means Danhausen can go
after Angelico, complete with a curse. Angelico is fine enough
to grab a leglock but Cassidy gets his hands in his pockets
(Tony: “IT GIVES HIM POWER!”) and rolls over to the ropes. The
Orange Punch retains the title at 11:45.

Rating: C+. Angelico has been built up over the last month or
two in Ring Of Honor and it made him a better challenger here.
That being said, since Ring Of Honor is so rarely mentioned
around here, that is only going to be so much of a boost. As
for this match, the hands going into the pockets being a
source of power for Cassidy is a bit much even for him, so
hopefully it doesn’t go quite so on the nose in the future.

Trish Adora vs. Abadon

Adora chops away in the corner, setting up some kicks to the
chest for one. Abadon gets a boot up in the corner though and
unloads with forearms. A superkick and running knee set up the
Black Dahlia to finish Adora at 3:32.



Rating: C. They didn’t have much time to get anywhere here but
Abadon being around outside of Halloween isn’t a bad thing.
It’s nice to see Abadon around more often, though it isn’t
going to matter much if it’s just a one off here or there. I’m
still not sure why Adora is used as nothing more than a
punching bag, as there is certainly something there with her.

Post match the lights go out and Julia Hart pops up to taunt
Abadon with the title. Then Hart, and the title, disappear.

Video on Mercedes Martinez vs. Willow Nightingale.

Don Callis Family vs. Matt Sydal/Christopher Daniels

Don Callis joins commentary. Daniels chops away at Hobbs to
start before firing off some forearms for some more luck.
Hobbs  runs  him  over  and  Takeshita  adds  a  middle  rope
backsplash for two. Sydal comes in and armdrags Takeshita into
a break. Back with Hobbs throwing Sydal down again before
running Daniels over as well. The World’s Most Dangerous Slam
finishes Daniels at 8:40.

Rating: C. This was mostly a squash and that’s about what it
needed to do. Hobbs and Takeshita are pretty good as a monster
team but there is only so much you can go with Callis around.
Callis manages to pull any interest he can have out of any
segment and having him do nothing more than stand around doing
the  same  things  over  and  over  isn’t  helping.  Nice  squash
though, especially if you ignore Callis.

Action Andretti and Top Flight are ready to face Penta El Zero
Miedo and company.

Continental Classic Blue League: Bryan Danielson vs. Daniel
Garcia

Danielson takes him down by the arm to start and suplexes
Garcia over as Garcia is in over his head to start. The big
kick misses though and Garcia grabs a rollup for two. Neither



can get their big hold and it’s a standoff as things reset a
bit. Danielson starts kicking at the leg but Garcia kicks away
in the corner to take over again. Garcia ties him in the Tree
of Woe for a running dropkick but Danielson snaps off a German
suplex.

We take a break and come back with….Schiavone shilling All In
tickets again. They slug it out again until Danielson pulls
him into the triangle choke with elbows to the head. The rope
gets Garcia out of trouble but it’s too early for the running
knee.  Instead  Garcia  pulls  him  into  the  Dragonslayer  but
Danielson slips out. A hard piledriver plants Danielson for
two so Garcia loads up his own running knee. That takes too
long (due to dancing) and Danielson hits the real running knee
for two. The LeBell Lock goes on and Garcia passes out at
15:27.

Rating: B-. Good match here with both of them working hard,
though the focus was more on Garcia trying to be serious but
falling apart because he went with the goofy dancing. That’s
certainly a story with him, but Garcia is still going to need
to find something that makes him more interesting. Winning a
match or two might be a nice place to start.

Blue League Standings
Bryan Danielson – 6 points (3 matches remaining)
Brody King – 6 points (3 matches remaining)
Andrade El Idolo – 3 points (4 matches remaining)
Claudio Castagnoli – 3 points (3 matches remaining)
Eddie Kingston – 0 points (3 matches remaining)
Daniel Garcia – 0 points (2 matches remaining)

Danielson spits on him to end the show.

Overall Rating: C+. It was nice to have a main event that felt
a good bit more important, but this show summed up the issue
with Rampage. On its own, Rampage is completely fine if not
good most of the time. The problem is it comes in the middle



of Dynamite and Collision (and Ring Of Honor if you like
torture). When you have all that other content, a seventh hour
(when Ring Of Honor goes over two hours, as it often does) can
feel like quite the chore. That was kind of the case this
week, which is a shame as the show was pretty good for the
most part.

Results
Orange Cassidy b. Angelico – Orange Punch
Abadon b. Trish Adora – Black Dahlia
Don Callis Family b. Matt Sydal/Christopher Daniels – World’s
Most Dangerous Slam to Daniels
Bryan Danielson b. Daniel Garcia – LeBell Lock

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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Show Because They Had To
Rampage
Date: December 1, 2023
Location: Target Center, Minneapolis, Minnesota
Commentators: Tony Schiavone, Excalibur

We’re back to the normal time slot this week and that probably
won’t make much of a difference here. What matters here is
having something interesting, as the show has a tendency to be
an odd collection of matches rather than anything big. Maybe
they can change it here though so let’s get to it.

Here is Dynamite if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Matt  Menard/Angelo  Parker/Dark  Order  vs.  Danhausen/Trent
Beretta/Orange Cassidy/Hook

The villains start fast and the brawl heads outside. Back in
and Danhausen snaps off a hurricanrana to Uno before all eight
get inside for a big brawl. The good guys clear the ring and
of course we get the big hug. Back in and Parker sets up
Menard’s running knee to Cassidy’s head. Danhausen comes in
for a release German suplex to Uno, followed by Hook’s series
of suplexes.

Cue Wheeler Yuta to join commentary, with the distraction
letting  Hook  get  jumped  from  behind.  We  settle  down  to
Reynolds stomping on Hook and getting to pose a bit as we take
a break. Back with Trent getting the tag to clean house in a
hurry. Cassidy comes back in to kick away, at least until Uno
plants  him  with  a  piledriver.  We  get  a  staredown  between
Danhausen and Garcia, meaning curse vs. dancing. Danhausen
pulls out Jake Hager’s hat though and the distraction lets
Hook  Redrum  Parker.  That  distraction  is  enough  of  a
distraction that Danhausen can roll Menard up for the pin at
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10:11.

Rating: C+. Not much of a match, but the whole point of this
was just to have a good time. Danhausen is the definition of
goofy fun and we even moved Cassidy vs. Hook forward a little
bit more. It’s not a great match or even very good, but they
started the show fast and that is nice to see.

Ruby Soho (not looking happy), Saraya and Anna Jay are teaming
up tonight, with Saraya praising Anna for being beautiful. For
now though, they need to deal with Ruby Soho’s thing about
Angelo  Parker…who  shows  up.  Saraya  breaks  up  the  whole
meeting.

Here is Tony Schiavone to introduce two men who were in the
main event of the very first wrestling match (yes match rather
than show) on TNT. If by that you mean the second of three
matches that night then yeah sure. In case that’s not enough,
Schiavone says that the very last match on TNT was Sting vs.
Ric Flair. Well, if you ignore every AEW match to air on
there, sure.

Anyway, here are Sting and Ric Flair for a chat. Sting talks
about being in the first and last match on TNT (apparently
Sting is rather dense too) before mentioning Lex Luger and Bam
Bam Bigelow. Flair talks about being in wrestling since 1972
and there are always some people who will be special in his
life: Dusty Rhodes, Ricky Steamboat and Sting.

Flair promises to be there with Sting from the beginning until
the end and (after a pretty clear camera cut, possibly due to
some  questionable  comments  being  edited  out)  says  they’ll
dance all night and a little longer. This was the latest
edition of “Ric Flair and Sting are so awesome that we have no
concept of history” theater.

Kris Statlander, Hikaru Shida and Skye Blue are ready to get
their  momentum  back  starting  tonight.  Statlander  seems  to
blame Blue for losing the TBS Title but Blue isn’t having



that. Shida tells them to calm down and focus.

Don Callis Family vs. Jah-C/???/???

Jah  slugs  away  at  Hobbs  to  no  avail  and  it’s  a  triple
finisher, with Hobbs hitting the World’s Strongest Slam for
the pin at 1:00.

Post match, Don Callis praises his team’s dominance and wants
the Golden Jets.

Prince Nana wants the Workhorsemen to join the Mogul Embassy
for tonight. Brian Cage isn’t sure.

Anna Jay/Ruby Soho/Saraya vs. Skye Blue/Kris Statlander/Hikaru
Shida

Statlander and Jay start things off but it’s quickly off to
Shida for a running elbow. Blue comes in for a shot of her own
but Statlander tags herself in, meaning it’s time to argue.
Shida finally tags herself in to beat up Saraya and Soho in
back  to  back  shots.  We  take  a  break  and  come  back  with
Statlander planting Saraya. Jay makes a save and gets the tag
to choke Statlander. With that broken up, Statlander pulls Jay
into the path of Soho’s superkick, allowing Blue to grab Code
Blue for the pin at 7:21.

Rating: C. It’s another women’s match where so much of the
match was stuck in the break that there wasn’t much to be seen
otherwise. They’re playing up the issues between Saraya and
Soho, along with Statlander and Blue, which should make for
something going forward. As usual, Blue gets a win, though she
still needs to win a championship at some point for it to
really matter.

We look at the Continental Classic matches from Dynamite and
preview the matches on Collision.

Brian Cage/Workhorsemen vs. Penta El Zero Miedo/Komander/El
Hijo del Vikingo



Komander tries to flip over Cage to start but gets tossed into
the corner for his efforts. Commentary ignores this match for
the rapid fire preview for Collision and more, because the
main event doesn’t matter to AEW either. Vikingo comes in and
chops away at Drake, who suplexes Vikingo down to even things
up. Everything breaks down and the luchadors clean house,
setting up the triple dives.

We take a break and come back with Penta cleaning house,
including  a  double  DDT.  Komander  missile  dropkicks  Drake,
setting up a running corner dropkick. A backstabber into a
double stomp into a top rope double stomp gets two on Cage but
he’s right back up. Komander is monkey flipped into Drake’s
powerbomb  as  everything  breaks  down.  Vikingo  hits  a
springboard Canadian Destroyer but gets piledriven by Henry.
Made In Japan drops Henry, who is right back up to nail Cage
by mistake. Cage drops Henry and walks out, leaving Vikingo to
hit a 630 for the pin on Henry at 11:12.

Rating: C+. The match had all of the usual insane athleticism
and fun stuff, but it’s the same thing that has been a problem
for Rampage for most of the last few months: how is this
supposed to feel like a main event? This could have been on
any given Ring Of Honor in the middle of the show but it’s the
featured match here. The time slot doesn’t help things, but
man this felt like a nothing way to wrap up the show.

Overall Rating: C+. I’m not sure what to think here, as stuff
did happen and some stories were moved forward, but it felt
like a beefed up edition of Dark. Who was the biggest star on
this show other than Cassidy? Statlander maybe? Saraya? The
action was good enough, but it was a bunch of multi-person
tags and the latest chance for Flair and Sting to reminisce
about  one  or  two  matches.  The  show  wasn’t  bad,  but  it’s
definitely not worth the time to watch.

Results
Danhausen/Trent  Beretta/Orange  Cassidy/Hook  b.  Matt



Menard/Angelo  Parker/Dark  Order  –  Rollup  to  Menard
Don Callis Family b. Jah-C/???/??? – World’s Strongest Slam to
Jah-C
Skye  Blue/Kris  Statlander/Hikaru  Shida  b.  Anna  Jay/Ruby
Soho/Saraya – Code Blue to Soho
El Hijo del Vikingo/Penta El Zero Miedo/Komander b. Brian
Cage/Workhorsemen – 630 to Henry

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.

 

Dynamite – November 15, 2023:
Don’t Rock The Boat
Dynamite
Date: November 15, 2023
Location: Toyota Arena, Ontario, California
Commentators: Excalibur, Tony Schiavone, Taz

It’s the final Dynamite before Full Gear and the pay per view
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seems to be all set up. Therefore this week is likely going to
be the big final push towards the matches that are already
set, as it should be. At the same time, we have a huge street
fight, which is sponsored by a video game. Let’s get to it.

Here is Collision if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

We open with a recap of the beatdown on the Acclaimed and
Billy Gunn, with Samoa Joe popping in to say MJF is running
out of friends.

Jon Moxley/Wheeler Yuta vs. Orange Cassidy/Hook

Moxley and Yuta do their entrance through the crowd so Cassidy
and Hook jump them out there to start fast. The fights split
off with Yuta and Hook going to the ring to officially start.
Hook throws Yuta a few times but Yuta gets in a few shots to
take over. With Cassidy down on the floor, Moxley comes in
with a release suplex but has to escape Redrum. Cassidy offers
a distraction though and Hook grabs a suplex, allowing the tag
to Cassidy. Kicking abounds but Moxley pulls him into the
corner as we take a break.

Back with Cassidy still in trouble and Moxley mocking the lazy
kicks. Cassidy tells him to bring it and hits a dropkick,
meaning it’s back to Hook vs. Yuta for the slugout. A double
clothesline  puts  them  both  down  but  Moxley  pulls  Cassidy
outside. The brawl is on with Cassidy getting the better of
things but Moxley is back in to go after Hook. Cassidy is in
as well…and the Orange Punch has no effect on Moxley. Redrum
works a bit better for Hook but Yuta gets in a cheap shot. The
Death Rider into Yuta’s seatbelt finishes Hook at 11:27.

Rating: B-. Good, hard hitting brawl here with the Orange
Punch failing Cassidy for the first time. That should set up
the story for the title match on Saturday, though I’m not sure
I can imagine Cassidy losing again. For now though, this was a
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nice opener, and Yuta could get an FTW Title shot as a result.

Post match Moxley promises to take Cassidy’s title on Saturday
and Cassidy looks worried.

Here are Hangman Page and Swerve Strickland (with Prince Nana)
for  a  face  to  face  showdown,  but  if  they  touch,  they’re
suspended for the rest of the year and Saturday’s match is
off. Swerve is asked about breaking into Page’s house but Page
cuts emcee Schiavone off and calls Swerve dumber than the day
he got fired. It’s why Swerve’s fiance left him and his kids
won’t talk to him.

If he wasn’t so dumb, he would get that Nana was using him and
makes his living off of Swerve’s back. Then that night, Nana
uses that money to buy weed from some high school kid. Page
threatens to beat Nana up and steal his weed, which gets a
rather amusing “NO YOU’RE NOT” from Nana.

Page  calls  Swerve  a  child,  and  like  the  children  he  has
taught, Page is going to teach Swerve a lesson. He threatens
to send Swerve to his house at the bottom of h***. For tonight
though, Swerve and Page can’t touch, but there’s no rule about
Nana. Page decks Nana, as well as some of the security who
come in to break it up. Swerve never actually talked. This was
a VERY fired up promo from Page, who continues to be at his
best when he’s serious and ticked off.

Roderick Strong and the Kingdom call Adam Cole and insist that
MJF is the Devil. Cole thinks Strong might be and hangs up.

Red Velvet vs. Skye Blue

The winner is in the TBS Title match on Saturday. They grapple
off to start with neither being able to get very far. Velvet
blocks an armdrag and pulls her down for two. Blue is sent
outside but cuts off a dive and hits a DDT onto the apron as
we take a break. Back with Velvet countering a powerbomb into
a hurricanrana to set off a pinfall reversal sequence.



Velvet hits a wheelbarrow bulldog for two but the spinning
kick misses. Code Blue misses as well but Skyfall gives Blue
two. Velvet counters a running knee into a powerbomb for two
and they trade superkicks. Blue gets in another shot though
and Code Blue is good for the pin at 10:32.

Rating: C+. That’s the only way this should have gone, as Blue
has been in and around the title picture for a few months now
while Velvet has only been back for a week after a nine month
layoff.  While  Velvet  has  looked  solid  in  her  return,  she
shouldn’t be winning here and AEW got that. They did have a
nice match though and that is a good sign for the future.

Miro is mad at Daniel Garcia for trying to work for CJ Perry.
Destruction is promised.

Mariah May goes to the dressing room of “Not Toni Storm” and
goes inside, where everything goes black and white. May is a
huge fan but Storm gets annoyed and throws her out. Storm
wants a tune up match for Rampage.

Samoa Joe vs. Jon Cruz

Joe knocks him into the corner to start and hits the enziguri.
Cruz misses a dive off the top (with Joe walking away of
course), setting up the Koquina Clutch for the tap at 1:33.

Post match Joe offers his friendship to MJF again, but reminds
MJF that he is inevitable.

We get the announcement of the Continental Classic with Bryan
Danielson as the first entrant.

Penta El Zero Miedo/Komander vs. Young Bucks

Nick and Komander start things off with Komander snapping off
an armdrag and hitting a quick dropkick. Everything breaks
down and they all miss a shot of their own until the Bucks
superkick  them  to  the  floor.  Back  in  and  Penta  hits  a
superkick  to  Matt  in  the  corner  but  the  Bucks  hit  the



slingshot  X  Factor  to  Komander.

We take a break and come back with Komander fighting out of
the corner and hitting a springboard hurricanrana to Matt.
Penta comes back in for the slingshot dive onto the Bucks,
followed by the Sling Blades. Made In Japan hits Matt but he’s
back up with the rolling northern lights suplexes.

The Meltzer Driver is broken up and a Fear Factor on the apron
knocks Nick silly. Komander hurricanranas Matt for two but
Nick is back in…so there’s a rope walk Canadian Destroyer to
drop him again. Matt is up for the slugout with Penta until
Nick is back in for a distraction. Some low blows cut Penta
and  Komander  off,  setting  up  the  BTE  Trigger  to  finish
Komander at 11:57.

Rating: B-. It’s nice to see the Bucks embracing the heel turn
as there is little reason for them not to be. I’m not sure who
would look at them and think they were anything but villains
and  it’s  good  to  have  it  happen  again.  They  had  another
entertaining match here and that’s good to see, especially
with the Bucks ready for a big match at Full Gear.

Post  break  the  Bucks  say  they  don’t  care  about  cheating
anymore when Kenny Omega comes in. The Bucks aren’t mad at
Omega, but rather Chris Jericho. Cue Jericho and the brawl is
on.

Gunns vs. Pete Avalon/???

3:10 to Yuma finishes at 33 seconds.

Post match the Gunns say that was 2-2, so imagine what it’s
like when they’re 2-1 against MJF.

Video on Wardlow, who is ready to wreck MJF. Wardlow accuses
MJF of being the Devil, who pops up at the end.

Don  Callis  Family/Brian  Cage  vs.  Chris  Jericho/Kenny
Omega/Kota  Ibushi/Paul  Wight



Street fight and sponsored by a video game so we have some
themed gear/objects (I don’t play the game so I’m not going to
pretend to know what any of it is). The brawl is on in the
aisle,  with  Wight  brawling  with  Hobbs  and  chokeslamming
Fletcher off the ramp. That leaves Omega and Ibushi to take
over in the ring, setting up the moonsaults out to the floor.
We cut to the back where Wight is beating up Hobbs near a car
and then back to ringside where the good guys are cleaning
house.

Cage manages to send Jericho through a table…but Ibushi rides
down the ramp on a bicycle and decks people with a pipe. Cage
breaks that up with a nasty clothesline and we cut to Hobbs
dropping Wight onto the hood of a car. Takeshita brainbusters
Ibushi onto the bicycle and we take a break.

Back  with  the  villains  setting  up  tables  at  ringside  as
Fletcher is back in. Omega gets suplexed onto a pallet for two
as we get very brief flashes of Jericho and Takeshita fighting
in the back. Omega grabs a bottle but gets it knocked away so
Cage can hit a clothesline. In the back, Takeshita dives into
a fire extinguisher blast from Jericho.

Omega and Ibushi load up the double knee but Hobbs is back in
to run then over. Cage apron superplexes Omega through the
tables at ringside and we take a break. Back with Fletcher
taking over and hitting a jumping Tombstone to Ibushi off the
apron through a table onto chairs. If Ibushi is up again
during this match….well I won’t be a bit surprised, but he
shouldn’t be.

Back in and Jericho and Omega beat up Hobbs before taping him
to the ropes. They even tape up his mouth and it’s time to use
a variety of weapons on him. Cage is back in to clean house
but Omega hits him with a V Trigger. The One Winged Angel
finally finishes Cage at 21:01.

Rating: B. This was a wild brawl but the cuts to the back were



holding it down, as they were so fast that they were more
distracting than anything else. This match was begging for a
split screen, which would have solved the problem immediately.
Other than that though, they did their street fighting well
here and if AEW got a nice check for the sponsorship, good for
them.

For those of you keeping track: Ibushi was back on his feet
three minutes and thirty nine seconds after being Tombstoned
off the apron through a table and onto steel chairs.

Here is MJF for the grand finale. After last week’s attack, it
has become clear to him that he is never going to be able to
outrun his past. He is sorry to the Acclaimed for getting
caught in the crossfire that is his life and he hopes they get
better. All he ever wanted to be was World Champion and now
that is what he has done.

Now he looks down from the top of the mountain and sees people
coming for him. He’s afraid he’ll let the people down like he
did to Adam Cole and the Acclaimed, which gives us a HE’S OUR
SCUMBAG chant. He’s on top of the mountain, but you’re going
to have to send an army to bring him down (MJF’s nostril is
flaring as he talks).

MJF promises to ind out who stole his Devil mask….and here is
Jay White to interrupt. White knows that MJF knows that his
days as champ are numbered. White has two words for MJF: “Get
him.” Cue Bullet Club Gold to beat MJF down, including the
Blade Runner for a Club counted three…as Samoa Joe is watching
in the back to end the show.

Overall Rating: B-. Pretty good show here, as they didn’t rock
the boat too much on the way to Full Gear. That’s the biggest
worry of a show like this and they managed to make it work
out. The street fight and the main event interview were the
big focal points and they did well enough. The rest of the
show wasn’t anything noteworthy, but they got the important



parts right and the show could have been much worse.

Results
Jon Moxley/Wheeler Yuta b. Orange Cassidy/Hook – Seatbelt to
Hook
Skye Blue b. Red Velvet – Code Blue
Samoa Joe b. Jon Cruz – Koquina Clutch
Young Bucks b. Penta El Zero Miedo/Komander – BTE Trigger to
Komander
Gunns b. Peter Avalon/??? – 3:10 To Yuma
Kenny Omega/Paul Wight/Chris Jericho/Kota Ibushi b. Don Callis
Family/Brian Cage – One Winged Angel to Cage
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There’s A Lot To That
Dynamite
Date: November 1, 2023
Location: KFC Yum Center, Louisville, Kentucky
Commentators: Excalibur, Tony Schiavone, Taz

We’re less than a month away from Full Gear and the show
tonight is looking a bit different. There are a pair of title
matches but MJF is also needing three people to team with him
to face Bullet Club Gold. Other than that, Tony Khan has
another important announcement and that could be just about
anything. Let’s get to it.

Here is Collision if you need a recap.

Opening recap.

Renee Paquette brings in MJF, who still needs three partners
tonight. He has a list to go after but he wants some advice
from Adam Cole, who pops up in a video chat. Cole thinks MJF
should take Samoa Joe’s offer but here are Roderick Strong and
company. MJF leaves and Cole doesn’t have time for this.

The person in the Devil mask is watching.

International Title: Orange Cassidy vs. Claudio Castagnoli

Castagnoli is challenging and fires off the knees to start.
Back up and Cassidy sends him into the buckle but dives into a
backbreaker/gutbuster. Cassidy knocks Castagnoli outside but a
dive  is  cut  off,  with  Castagnoli  dropping  him  on  the
barricade. Hook and Wheeler Yuta come over to check on them
both and get tossed, leaving Cassidy to….not be able to sunset
bomb Castagnoli out of the corner. Castagnoli muscles him up
for a delayed superplex and we take a break.

Back with Cassidy fighting back and hitting the dive. They get
back inside where the DDT is countered into the Swing, setting
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up the Sharpshooter. With that broken up, Castagnoli hits the
uppercut  for  two,  setting  up  the  elbows  to  the  head.  A
swinging sleeper has Cassidy in more trouble but he flips over
for the escape. The Orange Punch into the Beach Break but
Castagnoli bails to the floor. Back in and another Orange
Punch is countered, only to have the counter countered into a
very spinning DDT for two. Castagnoli is back up with an
uppercut attempt but Cassidy reverses into a hurricanrana into
the pin at 16:50.

Rating:  B.  This  was  good  stuff  and  thankfully  Castagnoli
didn’t get pinned by the Orange Punch or the Beach Break. It
would be a bit too far to buy him losing to one of those moves
from  Cassidy  but  I  can  buy  a  leverage  move  like  the
hurricanrana. I’m not sure I would have kept the title on
Cassidy here, but it feels like he is gearing up for another
Jon Moxley match anyway.

Post match Jon Moxley comes in and the big beatdown is on.

MJF goes to ask Kenny Omega to be his partner but finds Chris
Jericho instead. Jericho slams the door in his face. MJF keeps
walking and gets grabbed by Wardlow, who says he is going to
take everything from him when he least expects it. Now needing
a new clipboard, MJF runs into the Acclaimed and Billy Gunn,
who he still won’t pick as his partners.

A ticked off Jon Moxley challenges Orange Cassidy for Full
Gear.

Ring Of Honor Six Man Tag Team Titles: Mogul Embassy vs. Young
Bucks/Hangman Page

The Bucks and Page are defending. It’s a brawl to start with
the champs sending them outside for stereo dives to the floor.
Back in and a 450 hits Kaun and we take an early break. We
come back with Page hitting a pop up powerbomb on Kaun but
here is Swerve Strickland. Swerve: “WHOSE HOUSE? Last week I
was at YOUR house!” Page tags out (nice little touch) and runs



off, leaving the Bucks 3-2. The Embassy wrecks Nick with a
powerbomb and a knee to the face, setting up Open The Gates to
give us new champs at 7:56.

Rating: C. This was more storyline advancement than anything
else, assuming you count taking us back to where we have been
for most of the year to be advancement that is. The Six Man
Titles still don’t feel important in the slightest but at
least they might be on the ROH show again. The Bucks and Page
winning the titles in the first place didn’t feel like a great
idea but thankfully it didn’t last long.

Post match Matt snaps and beats on the posts with a chair.

MJF considers going to see Samoa Joe but goes to Darby Allin’s
room instead. Rather than opening the door though, he writes
“EMO B****” and walks off…where he runs into Billy Gunn and
the Acclaimed again. Still a no.

Here is Adam Copeland for a chat. After Copeland puts over
Tony Schiavone, he talks about how he respects Sting and Darby
Allin…but here are Christian Cage and company to interrupt.
Cage talks about how he is going to retire Sting, but that
brings him to Copeland’s bad neck. If Copeland teams with
Sting and Darby Allin at Full Gear, Cage will break his neck.
The brawl is on with Cage loading up the Conchairto but cue
Allin and Sting for the save. Copeland spears Cage and says
he’s in. It was pretty clear that it was going to be Copeland
so points for not wasting time getting to the announcement.

Tony Khan, with Nigel McGuinness, is in the back for his big
announcement: All In is at Wembley again and tickets go on
sale  December  1.  But  you  can  get  them  early!  That’s  the
announcement and they’ve pretty much reached a new all time
low with these things.

Kenny Omega/Chris Jericho vs. Angelo Parker/Matt Menard

The former Society jump them to start but Omega and Jericho



shrug it off like two former World Champions fighting a pair
of comedy goons. The Society gets beaten down and we take an
early break. Back with Jericho hitting a top rope ax handle to
Parker and grabbing the Walls. That’s broken up by Menard and
a  baseball  bat  shot  to  Jericho  gets  two.  With  that  not
working, it’s the Judas Effect to wrap it up at 6:11. Not
enough shown to rate but this was mostly a squash.

Post match the Don Callis Family pops up to say we need to
finish this in a street fight. Jericho and Omega are in, and
they’ll bring Kota Ibushi to help even things up a bit. That
still leaves them a man short though, so Jericho has an idea.
Cue Paul Wight and the team is complete.

Post break the Young Bucks aren’t happy that Omega and Jericho
didn’t  pick  them.  Jericho  doesn’t  seem  to  care.  Oh  sweet
goodness  we’re  doing  this  “I  thought  we  were  friends”
melodrama  nonsense  again?

Women’s Title: Hikaru Shida vs. Willow Nightingale

Shida is defending and gets run over by some shoulders to
start. Back up and Shida sends her outside and hits a dive off
the  apron  as  we  take  an  early  break.  We  come  back  with
Nightingale running Shida over but Shida scores with a kick of
her own. A super Falcon Arrow gives Shida one (oh dear) and
the strike it out. The Pounce sends Shida flying but she’s
back with a knee to the head for two. The Katana retains the
title at 10;11.

Rating: C+. The usual good match here between these two with
the same usual loss for Nightingale. At some point she has to
win something that matters and that isn’t seeming to be the
case right now. Shida feels like she is just kind of floating
around at the moment and that isn’t great to see, but the
matches are at least working. Granted almost none of that
matters as Toni Storm is ready to get the title back in a few
weeks.



Post  match  respect  is  shown  but  here  is  Toni  Storm  to
interrupt. That’s fine with Shida, who runs up and knees Storm
in the face to chase her off. With them gone, the lights go
out and here is Julia Hart to stand behind Nightingale. There
isn’t a sneak attack though and Hart extends her hand. Cue
Skye Blue though and she mists Julia instead.

The Acclaimed and Billy Gunn offer to be MJF’s partners but he
won’t wear….whatever they offer him. MJF won’t tag with them
and goes to look at Jeff Jarrett and company instead. MJF
isn’t sure what to do.

Roderick Strong and company call Adam Cole, who is apparently
as sick of the annoying catchphrase as everyone else.

Bullet Club Gold vs. Maxwell Jacob Friedman/???/???/???

Yeah it’s the Acclaimed/Billy Gunn, with MJF in full pink
gear. Jay White runs from MJF to start so it’s off to Bowens
to run Colten over. Austin comes in and gets to face Billy,
though neither can get much going. Austin slugs away until
Billy  punches  both  of  his  kids  down  as  the  villains  are
cleared out. MJF WILL NOT scissor though and we take a break.

We come back with Austin still in trouble and getting caught
with Scissor Me Timbers. The four way scissoring is broken up
though and Caster is sent outside to start up the beating.
White comes in to beat on Caster but he avoids a shot to the
face and dives over to bring MJF in to clean house. White
bails as MJF hits the Kangaroo Kick but walks into the Blade
Runner to give White the fast pin at 13:35.

Rating: C+. Features the AEW World Champion, who does not have
his belt, wanting to avoid all of the other people coming
after his title so he teams with a team including a guy who
might be stalking him and has to wear a funny costume while
also facing the team that is going to be challenging him for
the minor league Tag Team Titles on the same show where he
defends  the  major  league  World  Title.  Oh  and  Billy  Gunn



beating up his kids. The match itself was a decent eight man
tag with a good result, but it felt like this was there for
MJF to be in a costume/scissoring and they spent a long time
to get to those payoffs.

Post match the beatdown is on with White loading up a belt
shot but Caster takes the bullet for him. The fans chant BS
but Billy Gunn orders MJF to do the scissoring. Four way
scissoring ends the show.

Overall Rating: C+. This was a weird show and a lot of that
has to do with how MJF is being booked. He’s currently dealing
with at least five different things and that doesn’t leave a
ton of focus for others. At the same time you have Paul Wight
being brought in to deal with Powerhouse Hobbs rather than, I
don’t know, the guy who beat Hobbs at All Out in Miro. Then
you have the Elite drama and my goodness I cannot begin to
care. The show wasn’t a bad one, but the wrestling was only so
good and a lot of what went on only felt so important. It was
something of a skippable show and that’s rarely good to see.

Results
Orange Cassidy b. Claudio Castagnoli – Hurricanrana
Mogul Embassy b. Hangman Page/Young Bucks – Open The Gates to
Nick
Chris Jericho/Kenny Omega b. Matt Menard/Angelo Parker – Judas
Effect to Menard
Hikaru Shida b. Willow Nightingale – Katana
Bullet  Club  Gold  b.  Acclaimed/Billy  Gunn/Maxwell  Jacob
Friedman – Blade Runner to Friedman
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